High Commission of India

Port Moresby

Government of India Donates Kina 169,000 for 
Purchase of School Bus to Don Bosco School, Vanimo, West Sepik Province

Dr. A.M. Gondane, High Commissioner of India, and Mrs Gondane visited Vanimo, West Sepik Province on May 1-3, 2013. 

After a colourful welcome ceremony at the Don Bosco School, a cheque of Kina 169,000 was presented to Bishop Alphonse Chaupa, Chairman, School Board. Governor Mr. Amkart Mai thanked the Indian Government for the grant on behalf of the people of Vanimo. The outgoing and incoming principals, head student, President of School Board, etc. were profuse in their appreciation for this gesture. 

High Commissioner, in his brief remarks, stated that some of the students passing from the school could be accommodated for higher education scholarships offered by the Government of India. He also stated that this was a small beginning of development partnership with the West Sepik Province Government and more projects proposals have been discussed with the Governor. He said that Indian investments would also be forthcoming in the Province where students could find jobs. 
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